

August 16, 2005

Mr. Adrian O'Herlihy
Executive Chef
Tianhong Plaza Hotel, Beijing
25 Zhi Chun Road
Haidian District
Beijing, 100083
China

Dear Adrian,

I'd like to extend my gratitude and appreciation for such a wonderful and fantastic dinner that you and your staff hosted for us on August 4. Without doubt, it was the best banquet dinner I've experienced in Beijing. I particularly enjoyed the mango salad. Also, I must pay special tribute to your staff whom were very attentive, polite but never intrusive. They are great tribute to you and your hotel.

Wishing you and your staff all the best in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Ciaran Dynes.

Engineering Manager

lien Spus.